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Ancient Order of Hibernians

of Hampden Hampshire Counties

PO Box 6535
Holyoke, MA 01041-0826

Next Meeting –  
Monday, September 10, 7:00 p.m. 
LAOH – 6:00 p.m.

At The Wherehouse?  
www.AOH-Holyoke.com
and on Facebook

    In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.

      After a restful, fun-filled summer, welcome back to our 145th Year as an AOH Division. In case you missed it, Division 1 Holyoke celebrated our 145th birthday this past July. We, as a Division, were chartered on July 23, 1873. Congratulations! 
    Although this is a great accomplishment, I am worried, very worried about our future! Membership is down to 83 members. Brothers we cannot wait for the National, State or County Boards . We as Division One members have to do something now, not tomorrow, not net week, but now! A good portion of our September meeting will be spent on this. So bring your ideas and your opinions we would love to hear them.
    Here’s the first idea. Save the date: Monday, October 29 Kick-Off Social for AOH/LAOH Membership Drive at The Wherehouse? 7:00 p.m. Members are asked to join us for the social which will include a Patriots game, sliders, beer, and wine. Prospective membership candidates will pay $15.00 for the first year to join. Current members can attend free of charge but are encouraged to bring a prospective member. To make a reservation call Paul at 210-1416 or Paula a 210-6031.
Thanks to the following LAOH/AOH Members who helped serving at Kate’s Kitchen on June 10: Paul Hogan, Paul Mengel, Fran Hennessey, Charlie Popp, Peter Hogan, Paula Paoli, Barbara Twohig, Janet Dwyer, Barbara Gaughan, Lauren Beliveau, Rachel Beliveau, Jay Driscoll, and Jim Garrant. Save these following dates: October 7 and December 9 for the LAOH and AOH to prepare and serve at Kate’s Kitchen.

The 10th Annual Summer Picnic-Hibernian Style June 23rd was a success due to the tremendous cooperation and generosity of our LAOH and AOH Members. Thanks go to Joanne Beliveau, Lauren Beliveau, Rachel Beliveau,  Louise Bisson, Patricia Clayton, Noranne Duquette, Janet Dwyer, Barbara Gaughan, Kim Gaughan, Mary Laura Hohol, Nora McMahon, Patty Meon, Mary Mulvenna, Mary Pat Murphy, Mary O’Connor, Amanda Olmo, Paula Paoli, Judy and Rosalie Pratt, Kathleen Spaulding, Barbara Twohig, Elroy Barber, James M. Cannon, James A. Curran, James S. Curran, Sam Methot, James Garrant, Don Healy, Fran Hennessey, Patrick Hogan, Paul Hogan, Peter Hogan, Paul Mengel  ,Joe O’Connor, Charlie Popp, Kevin Sullivan, Sean Tierney, J. D. Watson. Thanks also to the Boston Blackthorne Band for another great performance.
    Holyoke Day at the Big E will be Tuesday, September 18. Organized by our own, David K. Bartley, AOH members will be saluting Holyoke and the club will be marching for the 7th consecutive year in the Big E Parade. 

   When a club member passes, the AOH and LAOH pay our respects at wakes for the deceased with a Hibernian ritual. If you would like more information or would welcome one, contact Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for the AOH and Paula Paoli at 210-6013 for the AOH. 
       Club committees are always open for new members. If you would like to work on a committee or chair one, please speak up.

LAOH News
    The LAOH proudly welcomes new members: Sr. Margaret McLeary and Katie Beliveau. Sr. Margaret the 2018 Christian Charity Award recipient was sworn in at our June meeting. Katie Beliveau is the daughter of Joanne Beliveau and granddaughter of the great Barbara Gaughan. Barbara now has 6 family members who are Hibernians! 
    Thank you to Mary-Laura Hohol and her committee for a wonderful job with the second annual Chip & Putt Tournament. 
     Work is underway for the 19th annual LAOH Quilt raffle. 
     Dues are $25.00 per year. Send your dues to Mary Pat Murphy, 9 Magnolia Ave., Holyoke, MA, 01040 or call Paula Paoli at 210-031.

    Please keep Past National President Mary Ryan in your thoughts and prayers. Sadly, she lost her daughter Bridget on August 18.
   Our monthly reminders:

   As always Doc Dean provides us with a reminder that Kate’s Kitchen needs our assistance.  Donations will be gladly accepted at the September meeting. Our help is always appreciated.

Upcoming Events:
Holyoke Day at the Big E – Tuesday, September 18. More information at the September meeting.  
Kate’s Kitchen – Sunday, October 7 and December 9, 9 a.m. at Kate’s Kitchen, Hamilton Street
Train Ride –  More information at the September meeting.

Kick Off Membership Social - Monday, October 29 a Kick-Off Social for AOH/LAOH Membership Drive at The Wherehouse? 7:00 p.m.
     To Be Irish is a Blessing – To Be a Hibernian an Honor

Irish Cultural Center Events

Dee Reilly’s Album Launch 
    On Sunday, September  23, there will be a launch party for Dee Reilly’s new album, My Kind of Country, 3 - 6 p.m. at the Trinity Pub. There will be an afternoon barbecue. Tickets are $30 for ICC Patrons and $35 for non-members. Dee’s CD will be available for purchase and signing. For more information and tickets call 413-342-4258.

ICC Annual Breakfast

    The ICCs annual breakfast will be held on Sunday,  September 30, 10 a.m. at the ICC’s Irish House Restaurant. Tickets are $25 for ICC members and $30 for the general public Journalist Eileen Markey will be the featured speaker and will present “Memory Compels Us: Irish American History as a Call to Solidarity”. For more information and to order tickets call 413-342-4258.

Book Launch with Gerald Hayes

     Springfield native and author Gerald Hayes will be the featured guest at the launch of his new book, The Blasket Islandman on Saturday, October 13, 12:00 p.m. at the ICC. The book tells the story of Tomas O’Criomhthain, who spend his life on the Great Blasket and helped put the island on the literary map.

      In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.   
